

Monday, Aug. 10 - 1849

My Dear Father -

I have received yours of July 24<sup>th</sup> - I had written to you from the Station 3 weeks before - time by return from <sup>London</sup> I see the wool is to be consigned to Mr Paine & Co. of London through Messrs Brown and Co. of Woburntown - We shall have 100,000 lb of clean wool - I am sure under the best of the Mr Paine's value to 180,000. Was the most of our sheep this season not having been shorn this year - and knowing how wool might be sold - I shall have - as wool is rising I shall take more -

I must attend to your letter - I shall write to Mr Giles or go to ~~London~~ - I must go to ~~London~~ -

I have not given help to the school - only  
to this for £1300 as he gave me his which  
I wish he is paid before I take up mine -  
My last years clip of 100000 D wool  
I only got 60 <sup>ADONUM</sup> - I have given as  
security on my part of the stock - I  
get - Now do I require to do so - for  
our next clip but by off more than our  
rebb; - If I give you as security for  
this £2500 the clip of 100000 D clip wool  
16000 sheep 1200 head cattle 40 horses  
and 500 acres of land I shall give you  
another - I want to keep 12000  
sheep free and 60 acres of land -  
to be had - but that I shall not make  
after showing when you will be  
I have the stock paid

With regard to the wool I  
hope you will get one or good  
amount I should say of the market  
one as they show one you would get  
1/2 - I hope you will be able to get  
it without exchange - the wool going  
for the merchant to London at  
a some time - I can ship it at Cork  
direct to London taking the risks of  
Lading to Brown and Co - I expect the  
freight from Cork to London will be  
1/2 in good ship - it has gone for 1/4 -  
if they want the wool in Victoria or  
Australia they might send a vessel  
to Roubi Bay for it it is a vessel  
of a great of 1000 tons, could be  
there - I think it is better for me  
that the wool from Cork to you  
might engage of Brown & Co. for the  
expense of fetching the wool would  
be - I should have to be assured

was shipped - in R.R. boats by Rivier  
it runs us 50 miles of land carriage and  
we could get it off rather sooner -  
By the Spring is well. we shall not get  
the wool to Scotland before July -  
as we have a long time to crop -  
I can write you every 11 days -

I wrote you that I had sheep and stations  
for sale. and that you might meet  
with a purchaser - I have 12,000  
sheep which I shall offer for sale  
after shearing I want £6000  
for them £2000 down the  
rest at <sup>1.2%</sup> your credit paying 1/300 (last  
year the heavy export - the sheep  
to consist of -

1000 Good Merino  
5000 Medium - do  
5000 Mixed sheep which should  
be sheared & packed free of cost  
wether, ewe and fat sheep -